UNITED **NATIONS**



United Nations Environment Programme

Distr. **GENERAL**

UNEP/OzL.Pro/ExCom/82/Inf.3 26 November 2018

ORIGINAL: ENGLISH

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF THE MULTILATERAL FUND FOR THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE MONTREAL PROTOCOL Eighty-second Meeting Montreal, 3-7 December 2018

ADDITIONAL CONTRIBUTION TO THE MULTILATERAL FUND BY THE GOVERNMENT OF THE UNITED KINGDOM OF GREAT BRITAIN AND NORTHERN IRELAND

- The Fund Secretariat received a letter dated 26 November 2018 from the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland, which is for the attention of the members of the Executive Committee. The letter is attached to the present information document.
- Specifically, the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland informed its intent to make a voluntary contribution to the Multilateral Fund through a one-off payment before the end of 2018. The purpose of this contribution is to operationalize decision XXX/5 of the Parties, in particular paragraph 7¹, through proving of concept to demonstrate how the co-funding approach could be operationalised for future additional funding while providing further information relating to costs for maintaining or enhancing energy efficiency in the refrigeration, air-conditioning and heat-pump sectors when phasing down HFCs².
- The Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland further informed that if the Executive Committee decides to accept its additional contribution at the 82nd meeting, it will present details of the proposal for consideration of the Executive Committee at the same meeting.
- On 26 November 2018, the Fund Secretariat informed the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland that it will submit the Government's letter to the 82nd meeting for the attention of the Executive Committee.

¹ The Executive Committee was requested, in dialogue with the Ozone Secretariat, to liaise with other funds and financial institutions to explore mobilizing additional resources and, as appropriate, set up modalities for co-operation such as co-funding arrangements to maintain or enhance energy efficiency when phasing down HFCs, acknowledging that activities to assist Article 5 parties comply with their obligations under the Montreal Protocol will continue to be funded under the Multilateral Fund in accordance with its guidelines and decisions.

² Paragraph 22 of decision XXVIII/2.



helpline@defra.gsi.gov.uk www.gov.uk/defra

Date: 26 November 2018

Mr. Eduardo Ganem
Chief Officer
The Secretariat of the Multilateral Fund for the Implementation of the Montreal Protocol Suite 4100
1000, De La Gauchetière Street West Montreal, Quebec H3B 4W5
Canada

To the kind attention of Executive Committee members

COUNTRY PROGRAMME CONTRIBUTION

One-off payment -

On behalf of the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland, I am writing in advance of the 82nd meeting of the Executive Committee to advise you that my Government intends to make a voluntary contribution to the Multilateral Fund for the Implementation of the Montreal Protocol (Multilateral Fund) before the end of 2018, for the purpose described below, should the Executive Committee decide to accept that contribution.

My Government is conscious of the potential climate benefits that enhancements in the energy efficiency of refrigeration and air-conditioning equipment can bring, and recognises the opportunities and synergies to achieve these when phasing down HFCs.

In this respect, my Government closely followed the discussions that took place during the Thirtieth Meeting of the Parties, held in Quito, and welcomed the text in decision XXX/5 on access of parties operating under paragraph 1 of Article 5 of the Montreal Protocol to energy-efficient technologies in the refrigeration, air-conditioning and heat-pump sectors, in particular in relation to energy efficiency and exploring modalities for co-funding to maintain or enhance energy efficiency when phasing down HFCs.

To that end, my Government is now keen to explore how this decision could be operationalised in practice, noting that there are opportunities to avoid the need to go through two separate funding approval processes. In particular, my Government would

like to explore other potential funding sources that could be made available to the Multilateral Fund specifically for maintaining or enhancing energy efficiency when phasing down HFCs, in line with paragraph 7 of decision XXX/5, cognizant that the core of the Multilateral Fund is safeguarded to provide funding to Article 5 countries for phasing out HCFCs and phasing down of HFCs with the respective control schedules stipulated by the Montreal Protocol.

Based on the above, the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland is making available US \$2 million that could serve as a proof of concept, demonstrating how the co-funding approach could be operationalised for future additional funding. At the same time, it is expected that this funding would provide further information relating to costs for maintaining or enhancing energy efficiency in the refrigeration, air-conditioning and heat-pump sectors when phasing down HFCs, in line of paragraph 22 of decision XXVIII/2.

My Government is currently preparing the details of this proposal and would like to present it for consideration by the Executive Committee at its 82nd meeting. In case the Executive Committee accepts these additional contributions to the Multilateral Fund, and following any guidance from the Executive Committee, the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland will finalise this proposal.

Yours sincerely

Steve Cowperthwaite
Head of Ozone-Depleting Substances and Fluorinated Gases

T: +44 (0)7500 786019 Steve.Cowperthwaite@defra.gov.uk